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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Spain 21 January 2015.

Statement by Norway.

Norway welcomes the Spanish delegation. Despite major challenges in the wake of the international economic crisis, Spanish society continues to display positive examples of tolerance and safeguarding of human rights, at home and globally.

We welcome the great efforts undertaken by Spanish authorities to deal with the extraordinary migratory pressures in Ceuta and Melilla. However, we would be interested to learn how Spain will respond to concerns regarding the fairness and efficiency of asylum procedures, conditions in migrant holding centres and reports on excessive use of force by border police and summary expulsions of migrants who try to cross over from Morocco into the Spanish enclaves. Norway recommends Spain to ensure access to effective asylum procedures in line with international law and that migration policies respect the principle of non-refoulement and EU-legislation. 

The economic downturn has presented new challenges, particularly with regard to economic, social and cultural rights. We recommend that the Spanish government make an impact assessment of any negative consequences of budgetary adjustments with regards to universal access to health and education, particularly their impact on vulnerable groups such as migrants, women, people with disabilities, the elderly and children.
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